27th January 2017
Dear Parents & Caregivers
It is with excitement and anticipation that we go into 2017 believing every child will be richer for the experiences they have at school.  Reception is an important year for your child where they gain fundamental skills to help them learn to read and write.  Parents also have a vital role to play in providing encouragement and opportunities to consolidate children’s knowledge.  We look forward to having a close relationship with you as we support each other in your child’s development. We would like to welcome Miss Dominique and Miss Vicky to Reception Kula. Miss Sangeeta and Miss Tanya will be teaching Reception Ruve.
Show & Tell

Everyday we will have ‘Show and Tell’ or ‘News’ to develop oral language skills this will begin in week 3.  Your child has been designated one day a week. Please help your child prepare something interesting to bring in and talk about.  Sometimes they will be requested to bring in something related to the current Unit of Inquiry. We do not encourage children to bring in toys to school, this includes for ‘Show and Tell’.
Timetable and Term Overview
Included is our current class timetable for the first Unit of Inquiry and the overview of teaching for the first term. Please make sure they are wearing their PE kit on the correct day.
Reading
Next week we will start our reading program.  Your child will need a to bring in a reader bag that is to be brought to school everyday.  We will put a new reader in the bag for each night as well as any notes from the office or us.

A positive home reading experience will contribute to your child’s love of reading.  The book needs to be read with relative ease.  You may like to read the book first if your child is having any difficulties or just to provide a positive role model for them. Please sign your child’s reading folder each night and return it to school the next day. Your child will also be provided with a sight word card, we encourage you to practice these words with your child, each week your child will meet with the teacher to practice their sight words and in turn will progress through the words throughout the year.   
Your child will be provided with a R.E.D folder, which will include a record sheet, which we ask that you sign after reading each day, and a reading strategies page, which corresponds with what we will be teaching in the classroom. 

Swimming

The school swimming programme starts in Week 5-6 and will be on Monday- Thursday mornings at the Aquatic Centre.  More information will be available closer to the time.
Few things to bring to school

We ask that you can provide the reception teachers with the following items which will be used throughout the year: tissues, mosquito repellent (if required), sunscreen (if required), spare set of clothes (to be labelled and kept, school, and named school hat (to be taken home on Fridays to be washed).

To assist with the smooth running of the day please be aware students are requested to be at school promptly by 7.50am and not to enter the classroom before then. Children will line up at the front of the steps and will be collected from there.
We look forward to seeing you all at the Primary Information Night on next week. 
Regards
Sangeeta and Dominique
Reception teachers. 
